
 Friday 25th May              

National Sorry Day 

 Mon 28th May– Fri 1st June                          

Reconciliation Week 

 Wednesday 30th May           

School Tour/Open Morning 

 Friday 8th June               

Pupil Free Day             

OSHC avaliable 

 Monday 11th June                

Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

 Tues 12th –Wed 13th June 

Illawonga Camp Yr 4/5’s 

Miss Praehofer/Miss Mayne 

 Monday 18th June         

Governing Council Meeting 

7:00pm 

 Mon 2nd - Friday 6th July          

NAIDOC Week 

 Wednesday 4th July       

Reports go home 

 Friday 6th July               

Casual Day                      

Last day of term 2          

Early dismissal 2:10pm 
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National test results provide information on 

how students are progressing and support 

improvements in teaching and learning.  

Some frequently asked questions about 

NAPLAN: 

When will the results be released to 

schools? 

Schools will be provided with data  packages 

which contain detailed student results either 

before or at the same time that student     

reports are provided to parents. Student  

reports will be distributed during term 3 2018 

depending on the timing of school holidays in 

each State. 

What will be included in the student’s 
report to parents? 

Every child will receive a report showing his 

or her results against key national            

information. For each domain and year level, 

student results will be reported against six 

achievement bands, the national average, 

the middle 60 per cent of Australian students 

and the national minimum standards. 

By the time student reports are 

distributed how will the information still 

be useful to help students? 

NAPLAN results in 2018 will be available 
during the third term to inform parents, 
schools and teachers about student         
performance. This information can be used to 
provide support to students within the same 
year the tests are conducted                    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Gulfview Heights Primary School  
òWorking Together to reach New Heightsó 

Welcome Back To Term 2! 

Welcome back to all students and their          

families. Itôs great to see all our students 

excited to be back and gearing up for            

another great term. 

In particular, a special welcome to our new 

students Lydia, Paraskevi and Divya. We 

hope your time with us is both enjoyable and 

rewarding. 

This term is promising to be very exciting for 

all our students with many class, extra     

curricular and whole school activities 

planned including practice for Australian 

Mathematics Competition, Choir rehearsals, 

NAPLAN program, and a number of 

excursions. Please keep an eye out in future 

newsletter editions for dates and 

organisational details. 

National Assessment Program  

 Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 

All Year 3,5 and 7 students will sit the 

NAPLAN tests next week. 

The NAPLAN tests studentsô skills in       

Reading, Writing, Language Conventions 

(Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar), and 

Numeracy. 

NAPLAN tests are administered 

simultaneously in all schools across 

Australia. 

NAPLAN tests are another way of finding out 

what students can and cannot do so that 

support can be provided. 



School Fees 

Families are reminded that school fees are now overdue.   

If you have not paid or contacted the front office to organise a 

payment plan please do so as soon as possible.   

If you are experiencing difficulty with fee payments please  

contact us or speak to your childôs class teacher. We are    

happy to negotiate instalment plans to help ease any potential 

financial burden on families. 

 

What help will be available for parents to interpret the 
NAPLAN tests results? 
 

Parents with questions about their childôs results should speak 

to their teachers to learn more about their childôs performance 

at school.  Additionally, parent information sessions will be 

offered to assist parents in understanding the format of the 

NAPLAN report. 

Do students learn specific skills for NAPLAN tests?        

No, they have an opportunity to become familiar with the 

NAPLAN tests and ways of showing their answers before they 

do the tests. 

Parents/Carers can obtain additional information about the 

NAPLAN program by visiting the NAPLAN website on 

www.naplan.edu.au 

Supporting Learning at Home 

The following links are provided as useful tools for parents 
of early years students wishing to support their childôs  

learning at home. 

 https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/

helping_chlidren_learn-earlyyears.pdf 

 https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/

helping_children_learn-primaryschool.pdf 

 https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/

helping_children_learn-familylearning.pdf 

 

Please see your childôs class teacher if you would like any 
more information regarding activities which can be carried 
out at home to compliment the learning your child does at 

school. 

OSHC News 

Due to the high number of students accessing OSHC please 

be advised that we are close to capacity in each session.  It 

is therefore important that you secure your child's bookings 

as soon as possible.  

 

Please be aware that although we will try to accommodate 

requested places this may not always be possible due to 

supervision requirements when requests are made without 

sufficient notice. 

 

If you have any queries regarding the above please contact 

Jackie Cridland (OSHC Director) on 8182 6950. 

Pupil Free Day Dates 

Please note the following dates which have been approved 

by Governing Council for 2018: 

 Monday 5th March - Pupil Free Day 

 Friday 8th June - Pupil Free Day  

 Monday 30th July - Pupil Free Day 

 Friday 31st August - School Closure Day 

 Friday 2nd November– Pupil Free Day 

OSHC will be available on dates above (except  School 

Closure Day) 

Middle Years Room MY11. 

What a great start to term 2! Last week we went on our school 

camp to Narnu Farm with Mr Foleyôs Class. We had a       

fantastic time engaging in exciting and hands on activities 

such as horse riding, butter making, feeding baby animals 

and much more!  

We have started an exciting new unit in Design and          

Technology, where we are learning about photography and 

how to take perspective photos. Later this term we will be 

visiting the South Australian Art Gallery to see the óColours of 

Impressionismô exhibition as we have been studying artists 

such as Vang Gogh and Monet and recreating some of their 

masterpieces.  

https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_chlidren_learn-earlyyears.pdf
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_chlidren_learn-earlyyears.pdf
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_children_learn-primaryschool.pdf
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_children_learn-primaryschool.pdf
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_children_learn-familylearning.pdf
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/helping_children_learn-familylearning.pdf


Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability   (NCCD)  

All schools are required to collect information about the numbers of students that they provide adjustments to under the Disability Dis-

crimination Act (1992) and Disability Standards of Education (2005). From 2018, this data will be used as the basis for national funding. 

The NCCD involves the collection of; 

 the number of students receiving adjustments to enable them to participate in education on the same basis as other students 

 the level of adjustment provided to students 

 studentõs type of disability if known 

Under the model the definition of disability is broad and includes learning difficulties, health and mental health conditions. 

If your child is identified for inclusion in the Collection, the required information will be included in this yearõs data collection. 

If you have any questions about the data collection, please contact Susie Searles.  Further information can also be found at: 

http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability. 

Community                
Noticeboard  

School Fundraiser 

A fundraiser approved by the Governing Council. Gossip Box will donate a 

percentage of the sales to GHPS. Offer expires on the 30th June 2019. 

The promo code is “GHPS” (minimum spend $50.00). Goods are subject 

to stock availability. Orders can be placed online atï 

www.gossipbox.com.au 

http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability


EY5  

Ms Parsons  Year 2 

 

This term our theme is ôCreepy Crawliesõ. We will be integrating our    

activities throughout Science , Literacy and Visual Arts. We have even 

turned our classroom into a forest.  

We have already learnt about what an insect is. Each week we will    

focus on a different insect or creepy crawly.  

In week 2 we have been focusing on 

bees. We were able to look closely 

at some honeycomb and see the 

hexagonal shaped cells. 

In Maths we have been using our mental        

computation strategies to get quicker at 

adding numbers together. We were   

learning our doubles and played a partner 

card 

Painting our egg cartons to 

turn into bees.  

Even our Motherõs Day cards 

related to bees!!  






